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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No:  351-A

Committee: Public Safety

	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to allowing schoolchildren to carry cellular phones to and from school.
	Sponsors: By Council Members Fidler, Jackson, Weprin, Katz, Recchia Jr., Stewart, Yassky, Felder, Gentile, James, Gonzalez, Nelson, Vann, Dilan, Comrie, Dickens, Rivera, Addabbo Jr., Arroyo, Avella, Brewer, Foster, Gallagher, Garodnick, Gerson, Gennaro, Gioia, Lappin, Liu, Martinez, McMahon, Mendez, Sears, Vallone Jr., White Jr., Barron, Palma, de Blasio, and The Public Advocate (Ms. Gotbaum)



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would allow any parent or guardian of a student to “provide such student with a cellular telephone for any lawful use en route to and from school” and would require that “no person…interfere with the provision of such telephone to, or the use of such telephone by, such student.”  Such interference would entitle the aggrieved party to “seek equitable relief in any court of competent jurisdiction.”

	Effective Date: This local law would take effect ninety days after its enactment into law.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY09

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: This proposed legislation would generate no additional revenues. 

	Impact on Expenditures: The proposed legislation would have no fiscal impact on expenditures; its passage would simply give parents or guardians of students the right to provide cell phones to such students.   

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A

	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division.                                           

	Estimate Prepared By:  Andy Grossman, Assistant Director

                                             Lionel G. Francois, Legislative Finance Analyst 

	History: Intro. 351 was introduced on May 24, 2006 and referred to the Committee on Public Safety.  Subsequently, the legislation was the subject of a joint oversight hearing of the Committees on Public Safety and Education, and was laid over.  An amended version, Proposed Intro. 351-A, is to be considered by the Public Safety Committee on July 25, 2007.


